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REPORT OF THE ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND ZONING COMMITTEE ANC 6A

August 26, 2003


Present: Commissioners Cody Rice and Gladys Mack; Resident Members Sherry Brown, Jeff Fletcher, Virginia Gaddis, and Drew Ronneberg.

Commissioner Rice chaired the meeting.

251 8th Street, NE
The committee heard a presentation by Emily Paulus of the DC Historic Preservation Office (HPO) on the status of repairs to the demolished corner bay of the building at 251 8th Street, NE. 

Ms. Paulus stated that this property represents a “demolition by neglect” in which the owner neglected maintenance and repairs, despite direction from HPO and the Department of Consumer and Regulatory Affairs (DCRA). Commissioner Rice expressed concerns about DCRA’s failure to stabilize the corner bay despite warnings by residents about the deteriorating condition of the building in June and early July. After attempting to get the owner to brace and shore the building, DCRA demolished a large portion of the corner bay for “safety reasons” on July 11, 2003. Ms. Paulus said that the city currently lacks adequate authority and tools to make owners repair derelict buildings. HPO is working on new legislation for council consideration that would provide more authority and tools for DCRA. Mechanisms may include fines and litigation. The target for publishing the draft legislation in the DC Register is September.

In terms of the status of repairs, Ms. Paulus said that the building sold in late July, and the new owner has hired an architect and contractor. The new owner is currently in discussions with HPO on the necessary repairs, and has been directed to complete an in-kind repair/replacement utilizing as much salvaged historic fabric as possible. Commissioner Rice asked Ms. Paulus to pass by the building as she left the committee meeting to make sure the new owner is proceeding according to HPO direction.

►
The committee recommends that ANC 6A write a letter of concern to DCRA (copied to HPO) about the lack of timely action to address the deterioration of the building and to support in-kind repair/replacement.

1626 Kramer Street, NE

The committee heard a presentation by Leticia Lacomba, Acting Administrator of the Youth Services Administration (YSA) in the DC Department of Human Services (DHS), on the construction of a group home at 1626 Kramer Street, NE. Ms. Lacomba was accompanied three other DHS employees: Peggy Massey, Robert Warren, and Bill Stewart.

According to Ms. Lacomba, construction is underway on a 3 bedroom group home at 1626 Kramer Street, NE for up to six girls ages 13 to 17. The girls would be committed to the supervision of YSA by the court system and would be supervised by on-site staff. On further questioning, Ms. Lacomba stated that the girls would be committed to the care of YSA because of criminal offenses. 

YSA will write a Request for Proposals (RFP) to obtain bids from a company or non-profit to operate the facility, with a target date for selection in early 2004. (Toward the end of the meeting, Ms. Lacomba also offered that one or two residents of the area could participate in the RFP review process to choose the facility operator.) Ms. Lacomba also described a new licensing process with new standards for the physical safety of buildings, as well as new requirements for staffing ratios, training, background checks, and licensing for facility operators. She also said that YSA facilities would be subject to periodic visits and yearly re-licensing.

Approximately 15 residents of the area near the YSA facility attended the meeting. These residents expressed concerns about the facility based on 1) the number of other group homes and treatment facilities in the immediate area, 2) the proximity of the  group home to Miner ES, the Rosedale swimming pool, and other facilities used by young children, 3) the placement of a facility for rehabilitation in an area with ongoing crime problems, 4) sending additional YSA-supervised youths to Eliot JHS which already serves YSA-supervised youths from Oak Hill Detention Facility, 5) the effect of the facility on surrounding property values, and 6) the lack of effective public outreach and communication to inform community members and the police of the placement of the facility. A concern was also expressed about entrusting the facility to a “for-profit” operator given the past poor performance of certain for-profit operators.

Residents asked about the site selection process for this facility. Bill Stewart of DHS responded that YSA works from a list of distressed properties and attempts to improve these properties by building new facilities. Residents pointed out that this was previously a vacant lot, and that they were hoping to see new residential development. When asked about what steps had been taken to inform the community about this project prior to construction, Robert Warren of DHS stated that there had been a meeting with unspecified Advisory Neighborhood Commissioners on March 14, 2001 in the Deputy Mayor’s Office. Mr. Warren was unable to provide further details or cite other outreach and communication.

Commissioner Rice asked whether the facility is a “Youth rehabilitation home” that requires a special exception from the Board of Zoning Adjustment per the zoning regulations at 11 DCMR 335.1. The DHS representatives were unable to answer this question, although Peggy Massey of DHS indicated that there may be provisions in other regulations that allow placement of this facility as a matter of right.

The committee asked for YSA to provide the following information prior to the September 11, 2003 ANC 6A meeting: 1) copies of the building permits, 2) a clarification on whether the facility can be built as a matter-of-right or requires a special exception, 3) a list of community based residential facilities in the surrounding area, including any YSA facilities that are planned for construction, and 4) details on how the community was notified of the placement and construction of this facility.

►
The committee recommends that ANC 6A take the following steps: 1) request any information from YSA that is still missing by September 11, 2003; 2) request a determination from the Zoning Administrator on whether the facility requires a special exception; and 3) request that YSA form a community advisory panel to be involved in the selection of the facility operator and on-going facility oversight.

918-922 Constitution Avenue, NE

The committee discussed new address plaques on the rowhouses at 918-922 Constitution Avenue, NE. The plaques are approximately 14 inches by 14 inches and contain advertising: the logo of the builder and statements such as “Built in 2003 by Bogdan Builders.” Commissioner Rice said that although Emily Paulus of HPO had told him that these plaques were not in HPO-approved drawings and are larger than the maximum size of 12 inches by 12 inches, HPO seemed uninterested in taking any enforcement action. There was some discussion of whether HPO was “fatigued” after long negotiations to bring the building back into compliance after earlier deviations from HPO-approved designs.

There was also some discussion of ANC 6A’s earlier unrelated appeal to BZA on these properties which was dismissed on narrow technical grounds without consideration of the merits of the case. Commissioner Rice noted that Commissioner Fengler had suggested that the ANC highlight this action by BZA in its next testimony before Councilmember Catania with a recommendation that BZA staff work with ANCs to correct small technical deficiencies instead of using them to dismiss cases.

►
The committee recommends that ANC 6A send a letter of concern to HPO about the advertising on the address plaques at 819-922 Constitution Avenue, NE.

Sign up for automated meeting reminders and community listserv at http://groups.yahoo.com/group/anc6a
Sign up for automated meeting reminders and community listserv at http://groups.yahoo.com/group/anc6a

